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A week at Columbia
Yu Igata
Ohta Nishinouchi Hospital, 2rd Year Resident

I've always dreamed of knowing what a Surgeons’ life would be in the USA. This
December, I had an opportunity to observe the department of Abdominal Transplant
Surgery. 5 days of the clinical observer-ship was full of new insights and I was able to
come back to Fukushima more motivated than ever to become a good surgeon.

The chief of the department who I shadowed for 5 days was Dr. Kato, a Japanese liver
surgeon pursuing liver/small bowel transplants and ex-vivo surgeries. Ex-vivo surgery
1s an unconventional method of taking out all the abdominal organs from the patients’
body and resecting the tumor outside and then “transplanting” the remaining organs.
This is only done in several institutes among the world, and Dr. Kato is one of the
surgeons who can perform this.

During my stay, I was lucky to be able to observe a case of a live donor liver
transplantation. This was a case of a 20 year old boy with cystic fibrosis, undergoing a
liver transplant from his father. The operation went smooth without requiring any RBC
transfusions. Since this was my first ever case to see a transplant surgery, I could not
truly appreciate the differences, but the impression I received from watching Dr. Kato
perform the operation inspired me in many ways.

Other than the operation, I enrolled in the conferences, rounds, and Dr. Kato’s
outpatient clinics. Throughout these experiences, I realized three important things that
were done in Columbia but were relatively forgotten in my daily practices. First, the
doctors weighed the patients’ facial expressions more. They were seeing if the patients
were in a complete smile or not, given the perfect results of the exam and data. Secondly,
they were talking over more of what was not making sense rather than putting it away
as watchful waiting series. I found the needs to question myself more about the clinical
problems and the physiologies. Third, was exactly the same as what I realized in the
clinical clerkship in George Washington Hospital when I was a student, but the doctors
in the US listened more to the patients. These are easily forgotten but is an import part
of practice that I should always keep in mind.

I'm going to start my career as a surgeon from next year. As Dr. Kato advised me, my
goal would be to take one perfect steps at a time. As I proceed further into my career I
hope to contribute to the people in Fukushima, in Japan, and even in the World.

Finally, I would like to thank everyone who has supported this program including the
doctors at Ohta Nishinouchi Hospital who had filled me in during my leave.






